Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

  held on Wednesday 21 October 2015 in Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 
District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: W J Snelson, Mrs. I Rees, R Lewis, M Snelson and Mrs. J Stanton.
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 


1 member of the public
1139. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf County Councillor B Edwards and Mrs. L Jones.
1140. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
1141. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 23 September 2015, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1142. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Speed enforcement update
John Tradewell (Staffordshire County Council) had responded to the Clerk’s chasing letter, apologising for the delay and stating he would get back shortly.
Cllr. W Snelson had raised the problem with a Constable at the Police Accountability Forum. He acknowledged it was a problem, but stated the County Council were responsible for the implementation, the Police just enforce the limits set.

b. Tree update

Cllr. M Snelson explained that Steve Dores at South Staffordshire Council (“SSC”) had informed him that all of the trees reviewed during his site visit were in Housing Association properties, and, therefore, he understood that the upkeep / maintenance is the tenants’ responsibility. Ms. Haughty explained that she had previously been informed that the tenants were responsible for the trees they planted. However, the Housing Association were responsible for the well established oak trees, for example. Cllr. M Snelson explained that he didn’t think a trim in accordance with the TPO specifications would be sufficient to resolve the light and damp issues. A full planning application would be required and there may, therefore, be a significant cost to be incurred.
Ms Haughty explained that the Housing Association had cleared her house roof of moss some time ago, however, this has now returned. The trees roots cause problems with the sewerage, resulting in a need to open the manhole and cut back the roots.

It was agreed that the Clerk would request a member of the Housing Plus team attend either the November 2015 or January 2016 meeting of the Parish Council. The general condition of Housing Plus properties within Brantley Lane / Cul de sac could also be considered. It was further agreed that a typical service contract would be obtained and reviewed to determine the relevant responsibilities and rights.
Cllr. M Snelson reported that the dangerous tree along Tom Lane had been taken down whilst Tom Lane was closed.

c. Brantley Crescent update

It was noted that many of the Housing Association properties have gardens that are unkempt. A couple of owned properties are also in a poor condition. The area will be reviewed by SSC. Housing Plus will also be requested to review the area.
d. Royal Oak Car Park
SSC have written to the owners, who have until 23 October to improve the area. It was noted that minimal improvements had been made.  If the improvements are not sufficient SSC will issue a tidy up notice. 

Steve Dores has not been able to review the request for TPO’s, due to an excessive workload. He queried the county boundary. It was agreed that Cllr. W Snelson and / or Cllr. Mrs Humphries would offer to meet Mr Dores on site, to explain the boundary, however, it was thought that the trees may have been planted over the boundary, in which case Mr Dores would be asked for contact details of the relevant person at Shropshire County Council.
e. Affordable Housing
Housing Plus had confirmed that discussions were ongoing with three parties. Efforts are currently being concentrated on one site. Following a discussion, it was agreed that a site had not yet been selected, therefore, it was agreed to ensure Housing Plus were pursuing the other sites discussed also.
f. EE Rural Coverage Programme

The sub-committee provided a map of the village marked with potential sites for the EE equipment, these sites consisted of Salters Hall, The Red Lion, Bobbington House and Alders Farm. The map and a schedule of questions had been submitted to EE for which a response was awaited. Contact has also been attempted with the other Parish Council who signed up on inception.

g. Cycling issues
A copy of a letter to Staffordshire Highways (which had also been copied to Gavin Williamson MP and Staffordshire Police) had been received from Mr Dring. This raised the same issues and concerns as those raised by the Parish Council over the last few months.
1143. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Clerk had reported the following matters to Staffordshire Highways:-

-    The sign above the “oncoming vehicles in the middle of the road” sign    

      facing the wrong way when approaching from the Six Ashes
· The pot hole in the driveway of the Village Hall entrance

· Fault with the Crossroad warning signs at Six Ashes

The Clerk requested Cllr. Mrs Stanton confirm the position of the gulley to be cleared adjacent to her property.
1144. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
The Committee meeting has unfortunately been adjourned twice. Several action points remain outstanding from the last meeting, which Cllr. Lewis is hoping to rectify. It was noted that the outside lights at the rear of the hall are not working.
Corbett School 
Current pupil numbers are 100. It is expected that the September 2016 intake will be oversubscribed.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The Bobbington brief is being distributed to all houses within the Parish this week.
1145. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
1146. FINANCE
No matters to report
1147. PLANNING MATTERS
No matters to report
1148. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs. Rees, as Airfield representative, is meeting with Alistair Mackinnon on Friday. She will hopefully provide an update in respect of the police helicopter and the impact on Airfield finances at the next meeting.
1149. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Children and Young People Health and wellbeing programme
SSC – Service of Remembrance 11/11/15 for Parish Chairmen

South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) – Buzz Autumn Newsletter
SSCVA – Community Voice forum 24/11/15

SSC Rural Transport Master class 27/11/15

South Staffordshire Citizens Advice Bureau AGM 2014/15 29/10/15

Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent integrated Core hub goes love

SSC Staffordshire Health Visitor and family nurse partnership Services 1/10/15, responsibility for commissioning public health services, transfer from NHS to Staffordshire County Council

SSC – Local Plans newsletter 29/9/2015

SSC – Adverts – requiring planning permission – fly-posting and adverts.
Staffordshire Police Crime statistics for Bobbington 24/9/15 to 18/10/15
Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-
South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action Bulletin – 9/10/15, 25/9/15
VAST (Voluntary Sector News for Staffordshire) Newsletter 9/10/15; 2/10/15

SSC – Let’s work together training session 12/11/15
Staffordshire Highways, Tom Lane, Halfpenny Green road closure 19-23 October 

2015

SSC – Parish Summit – Safer and stronger Communities 16/10/15

Gavin Williamson Newsletter 30/09/15
1150. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. W Snelson reported that there had been a recent incident of fly-tipping on the farm’s land. A neighbour photographed the culprit’s vehicle as it was leaving the scene. Unfortunately, the police have not been able to take any action, as the photo did not show the incident occurring.
Cllr. W Snelson requested that the Clerk send conformation of his appointment as representative of Bobbington on the Enville Trust Committee to Richard Jones.

The Chair confirmed that she would attend the Remembrance Service at SSC.

The Clerk is in discussion with Chipmonk Computing with respect to the information disclosed on the website and the requirements of the Transparency Code 2015.
The next meeting will be the last of 2015, therefore, it is to be held at Halfpenny Green Vineyards.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 25 November 2015 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards (7pm).
Meeting Closed 9pm
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